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Press Note
CHANDIGARH, September 08: Whereas it has been made to appear to me that the Haryana Sarv
Karamchari Sangh will assemble at Yaminika Park, Sec.-05, Panchkula on
09.09.2013 at about 11.00 am and hold a rally and they will march from
Yaminika Park, Sec.-05, Panchkula to Haryana Vidhan Sabha through
Housing Board Light Point with the intention to gherao the Haryana
Vidhan Sabha to press their demands i.e. removal of pay anomalies, pay
scale pattern at par with Punjab State to the employees serving in Hr.
Civil Sectt., fresh recruitment in various department of Haryana etc.
Similarly, the Blind Association, Haryana will assemble at Panchkula,
Haryana on 09.09.2013 in the morning followed by March towards Haryana
Vidhan Sabha with the intention to gherao of Haryana Vidhan Sabha,
regarding their demand i.e. to filling up 1% posts of blind etc. They
may resort to other agitational methods and whereas there is every
apprehension that such action may cause obstruction, annoyance or
injury to the persons lawfully employed and endanger human life and
property, disturb public peace and tranquility and cause riots and
affrays:

And therefore I, M. Shayin, IAS, District Magistrate, Chandigarh, am
of the opinion that taking out rally, protests, making speeches,
raising slogans, carrying of Lathis etc. in sectors from 01 to 06 in
Chandigarh, would cause obstruction, annoyance or injury to persons
lawfully employed, disturb public peace and tranquility and cause
riots and affrays and that immediate action is necessary for the
prevention of the same;

1. Now therefore, I, M. Shayin, IAS, District Magistrate, Chandigarh,
in exercise of the power vested to me u/s 144 Cr. P.C., do hereby
order that as a measure of emergency, the public in general or any
member thereof is prohibited from taking out rally, protests, making
speeches, raising slogans, carrying of Lathis etc., in sectors from 01
to 06 in Chandigarh, for one day i.e. on 09.09.2013.

Provided that the above order shall not apply to:
(I). the police or Para-military or military persons or any other
Government Servant on official duties;
(II). the processions or meetings for which prior permission in
writing of the District Magistrate/Sub Divisional Magistrate,
Chandigarh, is obtained;
(III). the customary and ritualistic procession in connection with
weddings and funerals.

2. This order shall come into force with effect from 10:00 AM on
09.09.2013 and shall be effective upto 12:00 midnight on

09.09.2013.

3. In view of the emergent nature of the order, it is being issued
ex-parte and is addressed to the public in general.

4. This order shall be promulgated by announcement through publicity
vans and by affixing copies thereof at the Notice Boards of the Office
of the District Magistrate as well as the District Courts, Chandigarh,
and publication in the newspapers having circulation in the area.


